
Kure Beach Community Center 

Meeting Minutes 

April 11, 2017 

 

 The April 11,2017 meeting of the Kure Beach community center 

came to order at 9:30 am. Members present were Robin Sack, Sarah 

Barham, David Sack, Elaine Hall, Mararuth Capell, Mary Ann McConnell, 

Harriet Owsley, and Barbara Boal.  Representatives from the town were 

Mandy Burton, Craig Bloszinsky, and Nikki Keely. 

 

 The March minutes were approved as written. 

 

 The committee voted to approve Sarah Barham as an alternate. 

 

Old Business 

 Town News 

 Craig stated that the town is in the middle of the budget process 

as they look at the needs of the community. 

 Town Council members attended the North Carolina coastal 

government meeting.  Eight coastal counties were represented.  The 

new North Carolina Commissioner of Insurance will look at concerns 

regarding coastal insurance policies.  

 

 Update on volunteer booth at 70th Anniversary Celebration 

Craig will run the volunteer booth at the 70th Anniversary 

Celebration.  He will explain the many roles volunteers play in the 

community.  

 

Rental Updates 

Nikki passed out a list of all the rental classes and events. 

Repairs on the outside wood of the community center are 

complete.   

 

70th Anniversary Celebration update 

Nikki is working on scheduling volunteers for the town booth.  

She passed out notecards and posters that will be for sale at the event.  

Several bands and 54 booths are scheduled.  



Kathleen has scheduled several presenters to speak at the 

Community Center along with displays of vintage bathing suits and 

classic cars. 

 

 Update on plaque for Ron Griffin 

 The plaque is complete and was shown to the committee 

members.  Presentation of the plaque is scheduled for 5:00 pm 

Saturday, April 29 at the Community Center.  Family members and line 

dancers will be contacted about the presentation.  Kathleen will contact 

the Island Gazette and this presentation will be added to the schedule of 

events. 

 

 Update on landscaping in front of KB Welcome Sign 

 The existing plants have been removed and new shrubbery 

planted.  The committee thanks the town for the prompt response to 

our concerns. 

 

New Business 

 Mandy presented many ideas for future spring/summer projects 

at the community center.  She will send these ideas to Robin and they 

will be discussed at the October meeting. 

 

Several members volunteered to an afternoon work session at the 

community center on Wednesday, April 12.  The parking lot median 

strip needs to be weeded and mulched.  New flowers are also needed for 

the large entrance flowerpots. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 am. 

 

 

Submitted by: 

Barbara Boal  


